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Ref. # 0045

May 9, 2023

Fr. Leonid Malkov, C.Ss.R. By e-mail

155 Catherine Street Original to follow by regular mail
YORKTON, SK S3N 0B9

Christ is Risen !
Dear Fr. Leonid:
Re: Pastoral Appointments Effective August 1, 2023

Effective August 1, 2023, the Eparchy will realign the boundaries of its Pastoral Districts to facilitate the redistribution of
pastoral assignments among the clergy in an effort to better serve the needs of the faithful.

We have been informed by Fr. Michael Smolinski, Provincial Superior, that you have been named as one of the three
Redemptorist priests who will be placed within Saskatchewan for the three-year period commencing August 1, 2023.
We are very pleased to hear that you will be staying in Canada to provide ministry to the faithful in Saskatchewan.

You are hereby appointed Administrator of the parishes within the North Battleford and Hafford Districts effective
August 1, 2023, having all of the faculties, duties, rights, and privileges accorded to an Administrator under the CCEO.
This appointment is in effect until my revocation, revocation by my successor, or reassignment by your superior,

whichever comes first. As Administrator of the North Battleford and Hafford Districts, you will be responsible for the
parishes, missions, and cemeteries described in the attached Schedule. Correspondingly, you are hereby relieved of your
duties as Pastor at the Ukrainian Catholic Parish of Our Lady of Perpetual Help at Yorkton, SK.

In addition to your appointment as Administrator within the North Battleford and Hafford Districts. you are also
appointed chaplain for St. Joseph’s Home on Valens Drive in Saskatoon, SK.

You will reside at Ss. Peter & Paul Rectory on the corner of 11" Street and Munroe in Saskatoon, SK.

Arrangements for remuneration, mileage, and a housing allowance will need to be made in due course with personnel
from the North Battleford and Hafford Districts. Please feel free to refer to Fr. Ivan Nahachewsky at the Chancery for

assistance in this regard, if required.

May God grant you the grace to carry out these new responsibilities and, on behalf of the faithful of the Eparchy of
Saskatoon. I pray that the administrative changes introduced effective August 1, 2023 reflect God’s will and meet the
spiritual and material needs of the faithful and the clergy within the Eparchy of Saskatoon.



In Christ,

Most Rev. Lawrence Huculak OSBM
Apostolic Administrator of the Eparchy of Sagkatoon

Encl.
cc. Ukrainian Sisters of St. Joseph

Parish Presidents — North Battleford — All Saints
Radisson — Patronage of the BVM

Alticane — St. John the Baptist
Whitkow — Ascension of QOur Lord

Hafford — Holy Eucharist
Speers — Ss. Peter & Paul
Uhrynow - St. Nicholas

Velychko - Presentation of the BVM
Albertown — Ss. Peter & Paul

Orolow — Descent of the Holy Spirit
Krydor — Sacred Heart
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